
Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 
June 8, 1981 

 
The regular meeting of the Eureka town board was held June 8. 
 
All present. 

 
Minutes of the last meeting and the treasurer’s report were accepted as read. 
 
Bills presented and Zweber made a motion to pay all but Stewarts bill, seconded by 

Johnson.  Motion carried. 
 
James Pepera requested a permit for an addition or two on an existing shed thus 
converting it to an L shaped building.  He wants to add 30’ x 32’ and a 16’ x 30’ plus 12’ 

fly pen to this existing building with concrete floors.  Johnson made a motion to grant a 
conditional use permit with stipulation the county required.  That the town board have the 
right of inspection at completion.  Our lawyer was to make a copy of this matter.  Zweber 
seconded and passed. 

 
Mrs. Ebeling requested a permit for a garage and fireplace to be added to existing house.  
Johnson’s motion to grant, seconded by Sauber passed. $10 for each permit and Ebelings 
to pay for inspections. 

 
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Manderfeld asked for a resolution to a lot on 267th St. (Peterson) 
between Mohn and Ingemanson as being buildable lot.  Zweber made a motion to call it 
buildable seconded by Sauber.  Two letters were to be sent to Mrs. Stocker and the 

Manderfields approving this action. 
 
Mr. Adelman asked for a way to get a perk test and was advised to contact  
MC  Cluskey.  He also asked for a permit to move in a potato storage building to his 

farm.  The bridge on 225 th Street was discussed as the railing are down.  Johnson made a 
suggestion to contact Farmington Mayor about bridge and also made a motion to allow 
potato storage building to be moved in seconded by Zweber and passed. 
 

Ken Maxa appeared to ask if there were any restrictions on wind generators.  No 
restrictions. 
 
Jerry Rother came for instructions about maintenance.  The board authorized to grade 

main roads: 225th St, 235th St, 240th St., Highview, Denmark, 257 to Highview twice a 
month and the rest once a month.  Johnson and Zweber were to go on a road inspection 
trip June 12 with Mr. Rother. 
 

Mr. Clayton Christian came to ask about dump sites. 
 



The Simon Ranch complaint was carried over till next meeting as the chairman forgot to 
contact our lawyer about this matter.  Zweber has been appointed to take charge of the 
complaint. 

 
Francis Zweber sent a thank you note for flowers sent to his wife’s funeral. 
 
The board of review was to be held June 11 at 6:00 PM. 

 
Dust control was dropped till further notice. 
 
The clerk was informed that any permits over a year old were not to be allowed. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 9:45.  


